Responses to Directions Letter dated 22 July 2014
From Network Rail Infrastructure Ltd to Hearing Chair at 14 01 on 7 August 2014:

“Network Rail intends to accept the contents of this letter in full.

It appears that our understanding of the contents of paragraph 1.1 however differs to Jason Bird’s [FL].  I have asked Jason if a teleconference with the Chair would be beneficial here in advance of tomorrow’s deadline of 1500.

We note that any request for an oral hearing by Jason would be limited to the remedy proposed in the letter as set out in paragraph 1.3.”

From Freightliner Ltd & Freightliner Heavy Haul Ltd (together, “FL”) to Hearing Chair at 13 06 on 8 August 2014:

“Regarding Stratford, we do not see the need for an oral hearing at this stage if NR are prepared to accept the contents of the Direction Letter.  Given NR’s interpretation of the Letter, I think it might be in order for a determination to be issued for this part of the dispute which clarifies what should happen, and when.

Our understanding is that measures should be taken to revert to previous TPR values with effect from PCD 2016 (i.e. 13/12/2015).  Practically this means that Version 1 of the Principal 2016 TPR (due October 2014) should show the reversion to previous, but also that the planning geography (as held in Bplan) needs to revert in time for the issue of the Principal 2016 Prior Working Timetable by D-45 (due January 2015) - in order for development of Access Proposals to be made using the correct Sectional Running Times.

Regarding the two Scotland items,  I will be meeting with NR on 4th September for further discussion with a view to reaching an agreed settlement.  We are anticipating that NR will have given Freightliner’s counter-proposals further detailed consideration in advance of the meeting, and hopefully agreement can be reached then and without the need for an oral hearing.”

From Network Rail Infrastructure Ltd to FL, copied to Hearing Chair, at 14 07 on 8 August 2014:

“We have stated that we accept the contents of the letter. What the letter actually states, there is no need for interpretation is the following; NR should revert to the previous Rules “unless in the meantime it has them amended through due process”.

What you are proposing below is your own interpretation which is contrary to paragraph 1.2; that it is not the function of a Panel to endorse unilateral changes to the Rules.

There are other operators and stakeholders that are affected here, not just Freightliner. We are both obliged to consult and collaborate with other operators and stakeholders under Part D.

So what I have said is that we will be consulting on our recommendation for the TPR values at Stratford at the D-64 meeting on the 10th September in York.

This is entirely consistent with the letter and Part D.”
